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May 3, 2005
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am pleased to transmit to the King County Council an ordinance providing a supplemental appropriation in the amount of $29,900.  The supplemental appropriation provides appropriation authority to Department of Assessments to implement the 2005 classification/compensation study for information technology career service and appointed non-represented employees.
The group covered by the ordinance was originally intended to be included in Ordinance 

No. 14516.  This group was placed on hold pending finalization of negotiations between bargaining units representing the majority of information technology employees.  Negotiations were completed and represented employees were implemented in October 2004, thus clearing the way to proceed with the non-represented employees.  This implementation covers 125 non-represented former and current information technology employees, located in agencies throughout the County.  

The total estimated cost for the 2005 non-represented agreement is approximately $1,045,000 and covers two-and-a-half years of retroactive pay ($859,000), beginning on January 1, 2003 and ending on June 30, 2005; and prospective pay ($186,000) for the second half of 2005.  The retroactive portion will be implemented from the OMB/IT Class Comp Fund, 1394.  The prospective costs will be implemented from agency funds.
The Office of Management and Budget has anticipated this settlement for the past two years and requested fund managers to set aside reserves in salary and wage contingencies to cover the estimated costs.  Attached is a fiscal note for the non-represented information technology employees covering 2005, 2006 and 2007 for costs associated with these classification compensation issues.  
I certify that funds are available.  

If you have questions, please contact Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget at 

(206) 296-3434.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff

 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Anita Whitfield, Human Resources Division Director, DES
